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Principal’s  Reflection 

19 March, 2015 

Week 8, Term 1 

Dear Families,  

 

At Holy Spirit School there is a diverse range of programs that support children in class- rooms. This is 

in addition to what is offered by the classroom teacher. Your child may be benefitting from additional 

support provided in the classroom. The following table pro- vides a description of the different support 

offerings 

 

Student Support Coordinator 

Angela Saunders is responsible for the coordination of special education services across the school. 

Alicia supports teachers in referral processes and program plans. 

Indigenous Student Support  

Jenny Kuhl works with Indigenous students and families to supporting learning and cultural programs. 

Defence Liaison Person 

Chris Crimmings supports children of Defence families through a range of program offerings. 

Inclusion Support Assistants 

Wendy Manolis, Chris Crimmings, Mary Gillespie, Faye Ciubal, Jolie Chan, Maria Pereira and Jenny Zuccarato support the 

teachers in implementing specific programs for identified students. 

Multi-Lit and Mini Lit  

(This is an externally funded program and is available on a semester by semester basis) Mimi Woolley, Cherry Valenzuela and Joan-

na Danko deliver a specifically targeted literacy program to identified students to maximize their potential through improvements in 

literacy, particularly reading. 

Specialist areas 

Lourdes Valles (Performing Arts teacher)  

Paula Sellars (Physical Education teacher)  

Ibu Kirsty (Indonesian teacher) 

Carolyn Gray (Piano lessons- Monday and Friday) 

Garry Jackson (Guitar lessons- Wednesday) 

Sarah Ladd (Violin lessons- Tuesday) 

School Counsellor 

Kelly Smith works each Monday seeing students that parents have requested to be involved in the school counselling program. 

 

It is important that parents are aware of the various support programs offered. We encourage parents to communicate through their 

child’s teacher to access all information about specific programs. Teachers can be contacted through face-to-face meetings, email, and 

phone or through written letter. Please make an appointment through the teacher or front office to ensure availability of relevant staff. 

 

Our “Crazy Hair Day” last week raised over $275 for Project Compassion. Thank you to all families for your generous donation to-

wards this great cause. Next Thursday, 26th March we will be having “Funny Feet Day” at school with a gold coin donation to again 

raise money for Project Compassion.  Funny feet can include any shoes, or socks or feet decorations- students can be very creative. 

 

I look forward to seeing you all tomorrow night at our Harmony Day dinner. The event celebrates our cultural respect for everyone 

who calls Australia home. By participating in Harmony Day activities, we can learn and understand how all Australians from diverse 

backgrounds equally belong to this nation and enrich it. We look forward to sharing a multicultural dinner with all members of our 

Holy Spirit community from 5:30pm in the undercover area. Families are encouraged to bring along food to share with other families. 

There will be performances from our school choirs, students from each class and our Community of Learners students on the night.  

 

God bless you all and keep you safe, 

 

 

 

Mr. Simon Duffy 

Principal 
 

Reflection 

“She will give birth to a son 
and you must name him Jesus, 

because he is the one who is to 

save his people from their 
sins.” 

 

- Matthew 1: 21 
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Congratulations to the following students:      

                    

 Transition, Rm.8 -  Jarrah Livesley 

   Tenika Tomlins 

 T/1, Rm. 9 -   Angus Parker 

   Regan Barrett 

 Year 1/2, Rm.3 - Thomas Neighbour 

 Year 1/2, Rm.4 - Bailey Owens  

 Year 1/2, Rm.6 - Lucylla Cameron  

 Year 3/4, Rm. 14 -  Jaia-Maree Reid 

 Year 3/4, Rm. 15 -  Honey Chastain 

 Year 3/4, Rm.17 - Hunter Wright 

 Year 5/6, Rm. 10 -  Amy Devlin 

 Year 5/6, Rm. 12 - Kiera Kurnoth 

 Year 5/6, Rm. 13 -  Jacob Seden-Kurnoth 

 Sport Award -  Terry Poniris 

 Indonesian Award -  Suzi Akumu 

 

A W.E.S.T  Award is presented to a person who is  

Welcoming, Encouraging, says Sorry and is Thankful.  

 

This week’s W.E.S.T Award goes to : 

Ryan Smart 

SCHOOL DANCE  
WORKSHOPS 

What will your child learn from a ‘Dance 

Nation Dance Course’ at your school: 

 

About: 

Dance Nation comes to you from Adelaide and Melbourne to 

teach a wide range of different dances and styles in a familiar 

environment. Whether it be your early learning centre, primary 

or secondary school, Dance Nation has an age appropriate 

course just for you! We place special emphasis on building self 

confidence, creativity and self esteem in young children. 

 

Australian National Curriculum: 

Dance Nation dance programs can be used as the key movement 

mediums in health and Physical Education and be identified in 

The Arts learning area as on of the five art forms. Our courses 

are specifically designed for children aged between the ages of 2

– and 14. Students from Year 3-6 will participate in Dance Na-

tion’s three core dance learning experiences; creating a dance 

masterpiece, performing and reviewing dances. A dance pro-

gram for K-2 adds particular importance in learning a wide 

range of different dances in a structured environment combining 

the skills of flexibility, fitness, movement , body awareness and 

fun! 

 

Family Information: 

Your children will have 1 dance session per day across the 

whole week. This will give your child the opportunity to learn 

and create up to 3 fun and energetic dances to showcase to you 

on the night of the concert. We can’t wait to come and dance 

with your children! 

 

For more information please visit:  

www.stompdc.com.au or www.dancify.com.au 

SCHOOL FEES - 2015 
Families are advised the following school fees for 2015 apply.  

These fees have been recommended by the CEC  

Finance, Facilities & Resources Committee and endorsed by the 

Bishop. If the level of increase creates any hardship for you 

please make an appointment with the Principal to discuss the 

circumstances. 

 

1st Child     $274.25 + levies = $405.25 per term 
     $274.25 + $65 + $45 + $21 = $405.25 

2nd Child    $246.83 + levies = $377.83 per term 
    $377.83 + $405.25 - $45 = $738.08 per term – total of 2 

3rd Child     $219.40 + levies = $350.40 per term 
     $350.40 + $738.08 - $45 = $1043.48 per term – total of 3 

4th Child     levies only = $131.00 per term 
     $131.00 + $1043.48 - $45 = $1,129.48 per term – total of 4 

Levies   

$65.00 Books & Services (per child/per term) 

$21.00 Excursion (per child/per term) 

$45.00 Air-conditioning (per family/per term) 

$42.00 B&S extra for Years 5 & 6 (per child/per year) 

Community of Learners (fees are subject to change) 

 
 

After School Care (fees are subject to change) 

 
 

Before School Care (fees are subject to change) 

 

One Child $330 per week 

($350 as of June) 

$75 per day 

($80 as of June) 

Child Care Benefits (CCB) apply 

One Child $100 per week $20 per day 

Child Care Benefits (CCB) apply 

One Child $8 per morning (includes 

breakfast) 

Child Care Benefits (CCB) apply 

BACK TO SCHOOL VOUCHER 
Have you used your  child’s “Back to school” voucher?  

It is worth $150 and can be used against the Book and Service 

Levy or uniforms. Valid till the end of Term 1 (2nd April). 

Available at the Front Office. 

SPORT: Basketball (Girls and Boys) 

AGES: 10 – 13 year  Born 2005 - 2002 

DATE: Friday 27, Mon 30, Tues 31 March 

TIME: 3.30 – 5.00pm 

WHERE: Marrara 

BRING: Water Bottle, Sunscreen, hat, appropriate footwear 

Note: You must attend at least two of these trials to be eligible 

for  selection 

If Selected SSNT 12/13 & Under Championship Event 
DATE: 1 – 3 June 

HOST REGION: Alice Springs 

COST: $905.00 (price is subject to change)    

Region Sport Coordinator: Hannah Roll 89451899  

                                                hannah.roll@ntschools.net 
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Happy Birthday to the  

following Students who  

Celebrate their  

birthday in week 8: 

 

 Anastasia 

 Blake Barrett 

 Brianna Morris 

 Jaia-Maree Reid 

 Sophie Fowler 

LOOKING THROUGH THE WINDOW 
With Year 1/2, Rm 3 - Mrs. Rowena 

Welcome to Room 3! Last week we celebrated with the Transi-

tion and Year 1/2 classes and came together for a liturgy. Our 

theme was 'Love' and we have been exploring the love Jesus has 

for us in class. We made hats decorated with shamrocks which 

represent God, Jesus and the Holy Spirit. We wrote the Glory 

Be prayer on our shamrocks and have taken our hats home to 

teach our families the Glory Be. 

 

In science, we have been getting our hands dirty looking for 

earthworms in the garden on our Schoolyard Safari. Earth-

worms breathe through their skin and need to be moist to 

breathe. We have been learning to look carefully so we don't 

disturb the habitats we are exploring in the playground. 

 

In math, we have been rounding numbers to the nearest ten or 

hundred and we really enjoy seeing who is quickest at making 

smaller and larger numbers with a set of playing cards. 

  

SPORT: Rugby League – Boys and Girls 
AGES: 10 – 12 year born 2005 – 2003. Note NO age dispensa-

tion. 

DATE: Tues 24, Wed 25 and Thurs 26 March 

TIME: 3.30 – 5.00pm 

WHERE: Warren Park, Souths Fields, Marrara 
BRING: Water Bottle, Sunscreen, hat, appropriate footwear, 

and mouth guard 
Note: You must attend at least two of these trials to be eligible 

for selection 
If Selected SSNT 12& Under Championship Event 
DATE: 18 - 20 May 

HOST REGION: Katherine 

COST: Approx. $325.00 

TEAM OFFICIALS 
MANAGER: Natasha Guse, 0400 763 214,  

natasha.guse@ntschools.net 

MANAGER: Alison Sadowski, 0419 180 575,  

alison.sadowski@ntschools.net 

COACH: Emi-Lee Minerds, 0475 217 053, 

emi.minerds@gmail.com 

Region Sport Coordinator: Hannah Roll, 89451899,  

hannah.roll@ntschools.net 

INTRODUCING... 
Tracey Coco 

Tracey Coco grew up on a cane farm in a small country town 30 

minutes west of Mackay, Queensland.  She completed her Pri-

mary School studies at Eton State Primary School (not the same 

prestigious facility as Prince William and Harry!!). After Prima-

ry School, Tracey completed her secondary education at Mirani 

State High School.   At around 7 years of age, she had an in 

depth discussion with her Nana about what she wanted to do 

when she was all grown up.  It was initially a difficult decision 

at first choosing between becoming a nurse or a teacher, howev-

er, when her dear Nana reminded her that being a Nurse entailed 

‘bathing old people’, she quickly made her mind up and has 

never looked back!!   

 

Tracey completed a Bachelor of Education – Early Childhood 

Studies in 2000 at Central Queensland University.  As a gradu-

ate, Tracey worked at Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School in 

Yeppoon for two years.  She moved west to the tiny country 

town of Collinsville for 12 months to teach at Saint John 

Bosco’s Catholic Primary School, before being persuaded to 

move to Darwin by her now-husband, Nathan. 

 

In 2004, Tracey began teaching at Holy Spirit School.  Tracey 

and her husband Nathan have two daughters, Savannah and 

Adeline.  Being a parent and a teacher at Holy Spirit School has 

been a positive experience for Tracey that she credits to the 

wonderful students, supportive families and the amazing work 

of staff at Holy Spirit. After 12 years of teach-

ing, Tracey believes that it the students who 

continue to re-ignite her passion for teaching. 

Being able to work with young children and 

witness their achievements each day is one of 

life’s greatest privileges. 

 

Date: 26th March 

Wear your crazy socks or shoes to school 

to help raise money for project  

compassion.   

Gold coin donation. 

FUNNY FEET DAY 

We continue to pray for our 

students who will be making 

their first Reconciliation on 

Thursday night next week. A 

BIG thanks to Ms. Anna Hill, 

Penny Kelly, Tony O’Brien 

and Fr. Jimmy for the role they 

have played in preparing our 

students for this special  

sacrament.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Erica Bunn-Kurnoth 

 Jane Clifford 

 Aiden Ellison-De Castro 

 Lily Johnson 

 Miguel Ladines 

 Sophia Marcayda 

 Enrica Santos 

 Enrico Santos 

 Jade Seiler 

 Josephina Suradi-Lawton 

 Remia Suradi-Lawton 

 Aaron Kurnoth 

 Cain Kurnoth 

 Kiera Kurnoth 

 Jacob Seden-Kurnoth 

RE NEWS… 
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Term 1 Calendar, 2015 
Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Assembly 

Week 8 

March 
4th  Sunday Lent 
  

16 17 
St Patrick’s Day 

18 
 

19 
BOARD MEETING 

20 
Rugby League Gala Day Year 5/6 Room 13  

Meg Irwin  

Week 9 

March 
5th Sunday Lent 
  

23 24 25 26   Specialist Assembly 
 

Sacrament of  Reconciliation 
 

BOARD MEETING 
 

Funny Feet Day 

27 
Basketball Gala Day 

 
REWARD AFTERNOON 

Year 1/2 Room 3  
Rowena Staude  

Week 10 

March/April 
Palm Sunday 
  

30 31  
Easter Raffle drawn at 

2:30pm 

1 2 3 
Good Friday Year 3/4 Room 14  

Shannon Lea  

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
Has your family recently changed your place of residence? 

Have you changed your phone number,  

place of work or postal address? 

Please contact the front office with your updated  

contact details. 

 

The Book fair will be open during our Harmony Day  

Dinner celebrations on Friday Night, the 20th of March. 

Lots of great books for sale! 

HARMONY DAY DINNER 
Date: 20th March 

Time: 5:30pm - 7pm 

 

Join the Holy Spirit Community to celebrate Harmony Day with 

Performances by our School Choirs and Dances taught by 

STOMP Dance. 

 

Please bring a plate to share 

 

PROGRAMME 

 COL Performance 

 Choir and Liturgical  Dance Groups 

 STOMP  Dance -  TR - Yr. 6 

 STOMP Dance  - Whole School Performance 

 Philippino Choir  

LEADERSHIP BREAKFAST 
Year 5/6 would like to thank Nova Peris for her inspiring talk at 

their Leadership Breakfast. 

CRAZY HAIR DAY 
 

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
Donations of Easter eggs are now being  

collected. Please leave your donations at the 

front office or with your child’s classroom 

teacher. 

Raffle will be drawn 31st of March at 2:30pm 

dismissal. Tickets coming soon. 

VACATION CARE 
Vacation Care forms are now available from After School Care 

or at the front office. Please return forms by Wednesday the 

25th of March to confirm your child’s place. 

PIANO/KEYBOARD NEWS... 
Please note there wont be piano lessons in 

week 10 this term. 

Lessons will resume in Term 2 Week 1 

Thank you.  

Carolyn Gray (piano teacher)  
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Community Notices  

UPCOMING PARENTING COURSE - 2015 

Offering affordable parenting courses to help parents manage 

the big and small problem of family life. 

Anglicare NT 

Tuning into Kids - Tuesdays 24 Feb to 31 March,  6pm - 9pm 

123 Magic - Tuesdays 12 May – 26 May, 6pm - 9pm 

Tuning into Teens, Tuesdays 29 July - 1 Sep, 6pm - 9pm 

Tuning into Kids - Tuesdays 20 Oct to 24 Nov, 9:30am -12pm 

Call  89464800 or email: resolve@anglicare-nt.org.au to  

discuss fees and secure your booking. 

 

CatholicCare NT 

Triple P- Power of Positive Parenting (teens) 

Tuesdays 17 Feb - 3 March, 6pm -8pm 

Tuning into Kids, Tuesdays 14 April -19 May, 9:30am-12pm 

Triple P– Power of Positive Parenting (0-12 yrs.) 

Tuesdays 26 May - 23 June, 6pm -8pm 

Tuning into Kids, Tuesdays 4 Aug - 8 Sep, 9:30am-12pm 

Triple P– Power of Positive Parenting (0-12 yrs.) 

Tuesdays 10 Nov - 1 Dec, 6pm -8pm 

Call 8944 2000 or email: darwin@catholiccarent.org.au to  

discuss fees and secure your booking. 

Darwin Dragons Rugby Union Club 

Training - has commenced. 

Juniors - Tuesdays & Thursdays from - 

5.15pm 
U7’s through to U17’s 

Seniors - Tuesdays & Thursdays from - 6.15pm 

Rugby Park (Field 1) - 71 Abala Road Mararra 

For further information 

Email: darwindragonsrugby@hotmail.com 

Or call 

President - Puru Westrupp on 0450 500 568  

Nigel Maher - Junior Co-ordinator on 0435 400 147 

JUNIOR GAMES COMMENCE FRIDAY 10 

APRIL 2015 

SENIOR GAMES COMMENCE SATURDAY 11 

APRIL 2015  
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